MILWAUKEE POLICE DEPARTMENT
MEMORANDUM

Date: July 13th, 2022

TO: Jordan M. SCHETTLE-Assistant City Attorney
FR: Sergeant Lori BORCHERT

RE: Landry property at 1518 N. Farwell Ave.

—_—— e
This memorandum is submitted by Sgt. Lori BORCHERT, assigned to District One-Late Shift.

Regarding the forced entry of the property at 1518 N. Farwell Ave. 1did speak to Ms. Lacy
LANDRY on the phone. She was asking me about what the city would cover and I told her my
job was to leave the form with her with the instructions and she would have to go through the
process and that it was up to the city attorney to review the case and make that determination.

I did tell her that the call had a sense of urgency and officers were actively calling the caller and
the subject they were looking for, but were unable to reach them before entry was made. I also
told her time was of the essence.

After the door had been kicked in I advised Officer Justin ARREDONDO to call the owner and
speak with them. When I checked back with him he stated that Ms. LANDRY was
understanding and stated something to the effect that she stated we did her a favor as she wanted
to replace that door.

I did tell Ms. LANDRY that I was on another call prior to that call and I felt that if I had gotten
there a few minutes earlier I believe I could have prevented her door being kicked in.

Ms. LANDRY did tell me that the door was a special door and it would take her six months to
get anew one. She asked if the city would pay for her business being closed for those six
months. Iadvised her that she would have to go through the process as I had previously told her.

I advised her several times that I file a report and leave information for damage claims and what
happens after that I am not privy too, nor follow-up on. I felt during our conversation that she
was baiting me as she kept asking over and over what we would compensate her for.

I would never tell her we would fully compensate her for everything when I have no idea how

the claims system works.

Respectfully submitted,
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Sergeant Lori BORCHERT






